

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

Milk Marketing Board 2301 North Cameron Street Harrisburg, PA 17110-9408

> 717/787-4194 FAX: 717/705-2712

 $WEB \; SITE: \; http://www.mmb.pa.gov$

E-mail: RA-PMMB@pa.gov

No. 1591

BULLETIN

January 27, 2021

PHASE OUT OF FARM BULK MILK TANK CALIBRATION SERVICES

Due to budget and personnel constraints the Board will begin to phase out farm bulk milk tank calibration services effective April 1, 2021.

Effective May 1, 2021, bulk tank calibration services will no longer be performed for cooperative members.

The Board will continue to provide bulk tank calibration services for independent producers until December 31, 2021, at which time the bulk tank calibration program will end.

PENNSYLVANIA MILK MARKETING BOARD

Carol a. Hardbarger

Carol A. Hardbarger, PhD, Secretary

IF YOU REQUIRE THIS INFORMATION IN AN ALTERNATE FORMAT, CALL (717) 787-4194 OR 800-654-5984 (PA RELAY SERVICE FOR TDD USERS).